
Graduate Council Special Meeting
February 13, 2015
109D DEV
Minutes
approved 3/27/15

Faculty Present:  A. Booth, A. Bostrom, J. Barry, S. Choudhuri, N. Diarrassouba, D. Eick, C. Leiras, V. Long, M. Luttenton, B. Martin, P. Ratliff-Miller, M. Shell-Weiss, M. Staves, G. Tusch
Elected Students Present: M. Plooster, M. Van Wyk
Administrative Ex-Officio Present: C. Bajema, I. Fountain, T. James-Heer, S. Lipnicki, J. Potteiger, J. Stevenson

	AGENDA ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION/DECISION

	 I. Call to Order 
	M. Luttenton called the meeting to order at 9:02 AM. 
	

	II. Approval of Agenda – M. Luttenton 
	
	Motion: J. Barry moved to approve the agenda. A. Booth seconded. Motion passed unanimously. 



	III. Review of Logs – M. Staves
	Log 8515: New Program Proposal - Master of Science in Clinical Dietetics

The program offers two tracks, Track A for students without an undergraduate degree in dietetics, and Track B for students with a degree in clinical dietetics.  Students start the program in the Winter semester. The program is 51 credits or 54 credits with the thesis option.  

A question was raised about CD 699 and why it couldn’t be integrated with corresponding clinical courses. It was explained that core faculty cover 699 while clinical faculty cover the clinicals. The GC-CC previously recommended to the authors to change the course number because 699 is reserved for independent study. 
	Motion: The curriculum subcommittee moved to approve Log 8515. J. Barry seconded the GC-CC’s motion. Motion passed unanimously.  



	
	Log 8058: New Program Proposal – Master of Public Health

The program is offered as a cohort for full-time students and a “quasi” cohort for part time students. The program is 60 credits or 63 credits with the thesis option. The projects are single-student projects rather than group projects and are considered an extension of the students’ practicum. 

The GC discussed the difference in credits and recommended that credits for both the thesis and non-thesis options would be 60, with students in the thesis option taking one less course. The Clinical Dietetics program is similarly constructed so the recommendation would apply to that program as well.  

M. Staves will write a memo with the GC’s concerns that a differential credit load for non-thesis vs. thesis option penalizes students and thus could be an inducement against taking the thesis option, and that the Graduate Council recommends making the credit load equal for the non-thesis and thesis options. 
	Motion:  The curriculum subcommittee moved to approve Log 8058. N. Diarrassouba seconded. After discussion. J. Barry moved to call the question. N. Diarrassouba seconded. Log 8058 approved with one opposed. 



	IV. Adjournment
	
	Motion: P. Ratliff-Miller moved to adjourn. J. Barry seconded. Meeting adjourned at 9:53 AM.  
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